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The Rt Hon George Osborne MP
Chancellor of the Exchequer

HM Treasury

1 Horse Guards Rd

London

SW1A 2HG
30 May 2013

Dear Chancellor

I write on behalf of all the Heads of Medical Schools in England to register their grave concern: it is absolutely imperative that medical education funding remains with the Department of Business, Innovation and Skills and is not moved to the Department of Health.

Medical education is complex, requires multi-disciplinary teaching and access to other scholarly disciplines found only within the university infra-structure – disciplines such as the social sciences, ethics, law, and statistics to name but a few.

Medical education in the UK is acknowledged internationally to be of exceptionally high quality. It has for over 800 years been at the heart of a stable, well-structured system – destabilisation would be both reckless and perilous.

Research, education and service delivery are all essential components of patient care, but the committed focus on research and scholarship lies within the universities. 

The DH has a poor record in education, with frequent raids on the education budget to support service delivery.  There was the debacle that was MTAS in 2007, sudden cuts to SIFT by SHAs and the instability in nurse education created by ever-changing numbers. Replicating this for medicine would have a devastating effect on the UK economy.

The Medical Schools Council cannot stress strongly enough that transfer of budget responsibility for medical education and research to DH would pose a significant threat to the UK’s leading position in health research and education. The arguments around education staying with BIS apply equally to the suggested transfer of MRC funding to NIHR.
Huge pressures already exist within the DH and such a transfer would inevitably lead to a narrower understanding of the nation’s complex health needs. The long-term view is required if we are to educate a clinical workforce with the flexibility and skills to innovate and adapt throughout their careers. A key element of this is a well calibrated, integrated and properly funded system of education, research and knowledge exchange. This is what we have now. It is no coincidence that three of the world’s top-five ranked clinical, pre-clinical and health universities are in the UK.

We are not short of reasons for which to defend the primacy of academia and scholarship in health research. Internationally it can be seen that countries which have separated health research from universities, such as France, Italy and Germany, produce research outputs of far lesser impact than those where universities and biomedical research have been fully integrated as they are in the UK, the USA and Canada. 

Even within this select group, the outputs of our health research are astounding as compared to the inputs. Despite lesser overall funding than is enjoyed in the US, UK scientific papers attract more citations per pound spent than those of across the Atlantic or indeed of anywhere else in the world, demonstrating fantastic value which cannot be squeezed any further. Our life sciences sector is the UK’s third largest contributor to growth.

For these reasons it is not merely to the benefit of universities for these proposals to be abandoned; it is to the benefit of both patients and a government whose primary drive is to see a stronger and more efficient economy. We urge the government not to consider a change to current arrangements. In difficult economic times our health research and education is an asset of which we can be truly proud. 

I should be more than happy to discuss these issues further.

Yours sincerely
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